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CLERK: Senator, what I have left are committee amendment
number four which reads: Insert a new section as follows:
and number five which talks about renumbering original 
section three and four. That is what I have left.

SENATOR KREMER: I will back up a notch. That does pro­
vide for the elimination of the penaly or deals with the 
penalties. That section is left. This is true and I move 
for the adoption. It was my misunderstanding.

SPEAKER MARVEL: Senator Kremer, It is the Chair's under­
standing that what we are talking about at the moment is 
the amendment number four as listed on page 424 of the 
Journal. Senator Kremer, do you wish to speak to that 
portion of the bill that starts on page 424?

SENATOR KREMER: Mr. Chairman, apparently there is a mis­
understanding what each one of us understands to mean by 
one, two, three. Some of us are talking about one one, 
two, three and others another one, two, three. Senator 
Chambers tells me that he has the explanation and I yield 
to Senator Chambers.

SPEAKER MARVEL: The Chair recognizes Senator Chambers.

SENATOR CHAMBERS: Mr. Chairman and members of the Legis­
lature, the record I think will be clear in making obvious 
what it was I had moved for us to adopt and I am going to 
state it again. When I asked for a division of the ques­
tion I stated that when I wrote the numbers, one, two, 
three, I was referring to the three portions of the commit­
tee amendment that dealt with them amending it down from 65 
to 60. So by me stating that is the amendment that we were 
dealing with, Senator Hoagland then amended that provision 
to say that in the Omaha corporate limits the amendment is 
55 so before we took the vote, and I think this will be 
binding on what was done, it was stated very precisely 
what was being adopted is the provision that returned the 
limit to 65 except that Omaha is excluded out at 55. Then 
I stated that the number four in the amendment that I was 
offering in dividing the question dealt with the language 
about the Governor being able to roll back the limit to 55 
should it be necessary to save federal funds and the repeal 
of the grace period. That is in the record. So, Senator 
Kremer, what we adopted was the, see,I numbered my division 
of the question. What we have adopted is language which 
leaves the limit at 65 with the exception of Omaha for 55. 
The number four on my amendment which was to divide the 
question relates to the language relative to the Governor 
having the power to roll back the limit to 55 and the re­
pealer of that grace period. So what is being offered for


